
 

OFFICIAL 

Minutes of the Nunnington Parish AGM   

                                             held on 30th April 2024 in the Village Hall 

1. Present: Chairman Steven Rooke, Treasurer Mr John Elphinstone, Mr James Clive,   

Ms Mary Thew 

Maggie Dickinson was welcomed as new Clerk to the Council 

Also present: 4 members of the public 

Apologies for absence Dr Andrew Phillips- video linked 

2. Minutes of the previous meeting, 30.01.24 were read and signed as a correct record 

 

3.  Matters arising 

a. Mr Elphinstone confirmed that he was engaged in completing the application for 

on-line banking, signatures would be required from two Council members to 

confirm this. He added that only when on-line banking was in place could the 

Council make/receive BAC’s payments 

b. Dr Andrew Phillips, who had previously circulated documents for discussion 

regarding planning and funding for the Cricket field, pavilion and safe pathway to 

the village, outlined the points for discussion around fund raising, match funding 

at 20% and the bids required to raise the significant amount of monies, to 

proceed. Dr Phillips said he would complete the paperwork for funds from the 

National Lottery and requisite letters from Nunnington Estate confirming the 

purpose of the land described as recreational. The Chair reminded the meeting 

that the PC though very supportive of the plans it was not ultimately their 

responsibility, but would help where possible.  Andrew Welford has produced a 

quote to create the path, a second quote is required with drawings for 

Community Asset to support funding.  An on-line quote should be sent by the 

end of May. It was suggested that the local community may wish to support 

financially and in planning to support progress in this venture. 

c. The issue of safety of school children, linked with the bus route along Church 

Street and winter gritting, concluded that no alternative seemed possible, 

however the bus should respect the route with care.  Bollards on Low Street still 

need to be put in place. 

 

4. The 2023-2024 Accounts were agreed and signed. 

            - grass cutting supported by North Yorkshire Council would take place in May  

5. Other issues agreed to discuss briefly: 

a. Ongoing concern regarding dog pooh in the village and pooh bags left; it was felt 

that raising awareness of this would be useful 
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b. A traffic mirror at the top of Church Street was discussed and a siting was to be 

considered if this was felt necessary 

 

Mrs Bridget Till was thanked for her long-standing work as Clerk of the PC and was 

given a card and gift  

The next Meeting is to be held on Thursday 25th July at 7pm in the Village Hall 

The meeting closed at 8pm  

 

 

 

 


